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  Linn, Benton, Lincoln Partners for Health (PFH) 

Samaritan Lebanon Community Hospital 

525 N. Santiam Hwy., Lebanon, OR 97355 

1:00 p.m. – 2:00 p.m. 

August 10, 2021 

Meeting Summary 

 

 

Participants:  Jeannie Davis, Ed.D., Shelagh Baird, Terri Fackrell, Joanna Kubes, Lillie Manvel, 

JoAnn Miller, Jolynn Meza Wynkoop, Stephanie Russell, Earlean Wilson Huey, Madison Yock, 

and Shelley Hazelton 

 

Welcome:  

Dr. Jeannie Davis welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

 

Meeting Minutes: 

The July 13, 2021 meeting minutes of the Linn, Benton, Lincoln Partners for Health were 

presented.  Joanna Kubes made a motion and Jolynn Meza Wynkoop seconded to approve 

the July 13, 2021 meeting minutes as presented.  The motion was unanimously approved. 

 

Strategic Plan Updates: 

 

Resource Guides: 

Resource Guides – Part of goal listed in the Culinary Health Education and Fitness (C.H.E.F.) 

Strategic Plan related to building on existing networks and community partnerships to leverage 

resources and increase community impact.  Jolynn Meza Wynkoop was going to work on after 

the 2021 Solutions Summit.  Will add to our website.  There are so many good contacts with 

presenters at the summit and available resources. 

 

Focus for 2022: 

The document – Strategic Plan Focus areas for 2022 was reviewed.  Listed were suggestions from 

the last few months of discussion on the topic.  Discussion followed. 

• Do we want to look at the list and focus on a topic or topics for 2022 at our October 

meeting? 

a. Committee members were in favor of this. 

• Addition suggested areas of focus included: 

a. COVID-19 is at the top of the public health list. We could look at the effects of 

COVID and everything that surrounds it such as people’s wellness, things they’ve 

done to overcome issues, and their resilience, etc. 

b. Terri Fackrell – OSU did a project on the impacts of COVID-19 with Carolyn 

Aldwin, Ph.D., Jo Ann Leonard Director of the Center for Health Aging – She will 

be presenting a free lecture on February 10, 2022 at 12:30 p.m. called, “Recovery 

and Resilience During COVID.”  Terri Fackrell also noted that she and Heidi 

Igarashi, Ph.D., Courtesy Faculty Member in the OSU School of Social and 

Behavioral Sciences in the College of Public Health and Human Services will be 

presenting a free lecture on November 18, 2021 at 12:30 p.m. on “Strategies for Re-

Entering Your Social World.”  Dr. Heidi Igarashi did a similar project as Dr. 

Carolyn Aldwin. 

c. Dr. Carolyn Aldwin might be a good speaker for our next summit. 
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d. The Corvallis Fire Department is working on the impact of those with chronic 

conditions that call for emergency support.  The “impact of chronic conditions” 

might be another focus to look at in 2022. 

 

2021 Summit: 

The group finalized details for the upcoming summit. 

• Work continues with last minute details for the 2021 Solutions Summit scheduled for 

August 20, 2021.  A practice session is scheduled with the workshop hosts/staff for Friday, 

August 13, 2021. This is the second practice session. 

• Attendees will be able to choose the workshops they would like to participate in on the day 

of the event so they won’t need to be pre-assigned ahead of time. 

• During the upcoming practice session, we will practice sharing some presenter slides to 

make sure everything works correctly.  There is also a You-Tube video that one presenter 

will be showing. 

• There have been 36 representatives/organizations that would like to present at the 

workshops. There have been 26 that have responded back on their bio’s and what their 

needs are.  Jolynn Meza Wynkoop continues to reach out to all presenters.  

• There will be 4 interpreters available the day of the event.   

• Working at finalizing the script for Julie Manning and the main summit PowerPoint. 

• Documents will be created for each host of the workshops and they will each have the bios 

for each presenter in that workshop so they can introduce the speakers. 

• The Zoom link for the event will be sent out a day before the event as well as the day of 

the event. 

• We need to update the evaluation/survey from last year.  JoAnn Miller will look for the 

evaluation from last year. Could have Julie Manning talk about filling out the evaluation 

during her final remarks.  The evaluation may have been done via Survey Monkey.  Dr. 

Jeannie Davis can update for this year’s summit. 

• There have been 98 attendees signed up to date. 

• It was suggested to advertise through the Well Informed the Samaritan Health Services 

(SHS) employee newsletter. 

• Deb Fell-Carlson had indicated previously that she would share with the Live Longer 

Lebanon group and Facebook page. 

• JoAnn Miller will send information to Ian Rollins in SHS Marketing to post.  

• Britny Chandler had indicated previously that she would share out on the Oral Health 

Facebook page. 

• Dr. Jeannie Davis noted that she shared information with the Linn County Health Advisory 

Committee. 

• Jolynn Meza Wynkoop indicated she would send out the flyer to different Coalition 

members such as the behavioral health groups and the Community Harm Reduction 

Mentors and Allies group. 

• The group expressed thanks to Jolynn Meza Wynkoop for all her amazing work with the 

summit. 

 

Announcements/Additional Busines: 

Additional business and announcements were made. 

• Madison Yock – Youth Initiative - Youth Focus Wellness – Through Live Longer 

Lebanon – Waiting for someone to co-lead with her. The goals for the initiative is to create 

youth focused efforts to improve health and wellness in Lebanon youth.  
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• They will create fun and exciting opportunities for kids in the community to socialize and 

participate in organized activities. Live Longer Lebanon proposed a youth driven and adult 

guided group. 

• JoAnn Miller – She had suggested at the Live Longer Lebanon group to look at the youth 

and the policy piece to empower youth to advocate for youth-focused programs and policy 

at the local and state levels. 

• The Lebanon Downtown Association is looking for youth input to make downtown 

Lebanon  more youth friendly. 

• Madison Yock – Quite a while back there was a Mayor’s Youth Council consisting of 

about 6-8 sophomore, junior, and seniors to be the voice of students.  After the group 

graduated, no one came back and the group disbanded.  Madison Yock noted that she is 

helping facilitate in Sweet Home with the City of Sweet Home – Youth leadership as part 

of community feedback they receive on city parks in Sweet Home.  

• JoAnn Miller – Received a new HRSA Rural Communities Opioid Response Program 

Implementation Grant. The grant is for $1 million for 3 years to reduce morbidity and 

mortality related to substance use disorder (SUD) including opioid use disorder (OUD) in 

East Linn County.  The project will serve youth, pregnant woman/child-bearing woman, 

and adults.  The program starts September 1, 2021.  We will advertise for a 1.0 FTE Project 

Director-Data Coordinator.  The grant is through Samaritan Lebanon Community Hospital 

in partnership with Family Tree Relief Nursery, Samaritan Treatment and Recovery 

Services (STARS), Communities Helping Addicts Negotiate Change Effectively 

(C.H.A.N.C.E.), Linn County Alcohol and Drug, and Community Health Centers of 

Benton and Linn Counties. 

• JoAnn Miller – We are releasing our Social Accountability grants for 2022 and will have 

a grantee information meeting on August 26, 2021 at 10:00 a.m.  The grants support non-

profit, 501(c)(3) organizations in Benton, Lincoln, and Linn Counties.  The Request for 

Proposal will be released on August 20, 2021 and grant applications are due by October 1, 

2021 at 4:00 p.m.  In 2022, it will be the last year for 1-year grants. We will move toward 

3-5-year grants to encourage collaboration and making a larger impact in the community. 

Funding goals and priorities include: 

Good Samaritan Regional Medical Center and Samaritan Albany General Hospital/ 

Samaritan Lebanon Community Hospital: 

a. Goal 1 – Healthy Families 

➢ Priorities – Poverty and food insecurity 

b. Goal 2 – Greater Access 

➢ Priorities – Access to medical care, access to dental care, access to mental/ 

behavioral health care, chronic disease, and substance use prevention and 

treatment 

c. Goal 3 – Better Networks 

➢ Priorities – Homelessness, unhoused, and transportation 

d. Goal 4 – Healthy Kids 

➢ Child abuse and/or neglect 

e. Goal 5 – Healthy Teens 

➢ Priorities – Access to medical care, access to dental care, access to mental/ 

behavioral health care, chronic disease, and substance use prevention and 

treatment 

f. Goal 6 – Healthy Seniors 
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➢ Priorities – Access to medical care, access to dental care, access to mental/ 

behavioral health care, chronic disease, and substance use prevention and 

treatment 

Samaritan North Lincoln Hospital/Samaritan Pacific Communities Hospital 

a. Goal 1 – Healthy Families 

➢ Priorities - Poverty and food insecurity  

b. Goal 3 – Better Networks 

➢ Priorities – Homelessness – Adult shelter 

c. Goal 4 – Healthy Kids 

➢ Child abuse and/or neglect 

d. Goal 5 – Healthy Teens 

➢ Child abuse and/or neglect, poverty, and food insecurity 

e. Goal 6 – Healthy Seniors 

➢ Poverty and food insecurity 

• Dr. Jeannie Davis – COMP-NW – Open – They have a new 2025 class of medical 

students.  They are COVID testing and looking at community outreach.  The medical 

students must do community service-community impact projects, which is 30 hours within 

2 years. The goal is to have these as rollable projects that students can bring forward.  

Student orientation will occur this week. It was suggested that the medical students connect 

with the Lebanon Downtown Association and the alternative schools to mentor at risk 

youth. 

• Lillie Manvel – Was invited by Deb Fell-Carlson. She is the Executive Director for 

Upstream Public Health and Coalition Coordinator for Healthy Active Oregon Coalition.  

Healthy Active Oregon is planning to start building a coalition in Linn County to generate 

enthusiasm about voluntary policies around children’s restaurant menus and health retail 

space.  

• JoAnn Miller – Will notify us if there are changes in SHS’ policy for facility use. 

 

Next Meeting: 

The next meeting of Linn, Benton, Lincoln Partners for Health is scheduled for September 14, 

2021.  

 

Adjourn: 

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

Shelley Hazelton 

Community Health Promotion 

Department Assistant 


